
 
  

Missouri Department of Health and Senior Services 
P.O. Box 570, Jefferson City, MO 65102-0570 | Phone: 573-751-6400 | FAX: 573-751-6010 
RELAY MISSOURI for Hearing and Speech Impaired and Voice dial: 711 
  
 

 
Sarah Willson 
Director 

 

 
Mike Kehoe 

Governor 

 

PROMOTING HEALTH AND SAFETY 
The Missouri Department of Health and Senior Services’ vision is optimal health and safety for all Missourians, in all communities, for life. 

 
 

 

 
INFO 04-25-04 

April 25, 2025 
 

MEMORANDUM FOR HOME AND COMMUNITY BASED SERVICES STAFF AND STAKEHOLDERS 

FROM:   Melanie Highland, Division Director 
Division of Senior and Disability Services  
 

SUBJECT:   PPEC Rate Study Report Publication & Responses to Stakeholder Feedback 
 
This memorandum advises Home and Community Based Services (HCBS) staff and stakeholders that the 
Missouri Department of Health and Senior Services (DHSS), partnered with Mercer Government Human 
Services Consulting (Mercer), has concluded the final rate study report for the Prescribed Pediatric 
Extended Care (PPEC) services.  
 
The final report is available on the HCBS Rate Study Page. Responses to stakeholder questions and 
feedback submitted after the February 18, 2025, stakeholder meeting will also be available on the HCBS 
Rate Study Page.  
 
To learn more about the PPEC model visit the designated webpage at: Prescribed Pediatric Extended 
Care (PPEC) | Senior & Disability Services | Health & Senior Services 
 
Questions regarding this memorandum should be directed to the Bureau of Policy and Quality 
Enhancement (BPQE) via e-mail at LTSS@health.mo.gov. 
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